

TOOWOOMBA MOUNTAIN BIKE CLUB
Minutes of general meeting 12 December, 2012
Held at Dr Price room

Attendance:

Ryan Myler, Pete Young, Steve Baltzer, Jason Scholefield, Louis Pijpers, Scott Mason, Max Banks-Watson, Michael Hazeldene, Rod Hickey, Lloyd Svenson, Jack Fitzgerald, Zach Hoskin, Sam Crawford, Perry Bowe.

Apologies:

John Bennett, Keith Saunders, Matt Redding

1.0 opening of meeting

President Ryan Myler opened meeting 7:05pm

2.0 previous minutes

Ryan moved that the minutes from the previous meeting held on the 14th November are a true and accurate account of events. 2nd by Peter Young.

3.0 business arising from previous minutes

- Signage to Jubilee Park- Lloyd is still following up with main roads. Gatton council is responsible for installing the signage.
- Murphies Ck- a build day was held & a few hundred metres of trail was roughed in. Steve said that this would be revisited after the tracks for the WW series are sorted.
- Stickers- Steve reported that the next batch of sticker should be available shortly.\
- Calendar of events for next year- at this stage 2 rounds of the Wild West Series are early in the year, Round 1 Sunshine series DH & XC in may, 12 monthly maintenance days, DX/ Super D/ Gravity Enduro in September. Ryan to place on rotorburn for consideration by others.

4.0 reports

4.1 president report

We have reached the goal of 103+ members. Thanks to all that attended the xmas party & Steve for all the behind the scenes work to make the day happen. We had a number of members recognized for their contribution to the club over the last year. (insert list of people). Thanks to Bikeline for the Specialized demo day.

4.2 secretary/ correspondences

We received correspondence from the TRC letting us know that we were successful in obtaining a \$1500 grant for the redevelopment of Cheeseburger.

4.3 treasurer's report

The Clubs current balance is 13277.74. Over the previous month we received \$628 in memberships, donations and jersey payments. Expenses of \$1199.44 for the annual return, day license expenses, repair & maintenance & events.

4.4 DH committee

Ryan commented that the club needs to appoint a new DH rep ASAP as Jiel will moving to Brisbane next year. Suggested names were John Bennet, Jonny Belling & Scott Mason. These people need to give this some thought prior to the next meeting.

4.5 XC committee

Perry is working the organisation of the Wild West Series. A sub committee meeting will be held in January to sort some of the finer details. Some possible track loops have been discussed and all hinge on the new trails being ready in time.

4.6 trail development

Matt was unable to attend the meeting but has submitted 4 grants. We are eager to see the result, hopefully we are successful.

4.7 trail maintenance

Pete is working with Jason to get the new trails complete for the Wild West Series. Pete has got hold of a bloke that is willing to dry hire a mini excavator for Jason to operate. There is plenty of maintenance to do over the summer months, if you have a spare few hrs, there is some weed eating to do as well as pruning lantana & overhanging foliage. Pete is also looking at better signage for the trails.

4.8 media

Big thanks to Lloyd for getting some exposure in the chronicle & on CFM regarding the TMBC open day/ specialized demo day.

5.0 general business

- Tri Club Trailer - Peter Tresize has supplied some photo's of the trailer & is going to try and obtain how much they want for it.
-

Meeting officially closed at 8:40pm

Next meeting 13th February 2012